Kantonale Schulen

Berufsmaturität Fachmittelschule Gymnasium



Aufnahmeprüfung 2022				
ВМ	FMS / Gym So	FMS / Gym Ol		
(zutreffendes ankreuzen)				
Prüfungsnummer:				
(auf jeder Seite oben links eintragen)				

KEY

Prüfungsfach: Englisch
Prüfungsdauer: 60min
Hilfsmittel: keine

Prüfungsthema / Aufgabe Nr /	max. Punkte	err. Punkte
1. Listening comprehension	10	
2. Reading comprehension	25	
3. Writing	20	
Total Punkte	55	
Total erreichte Punkte		

Prüfungsnote	

Prf-Nummer:	""" KANTON solothurn
	Englisch

1. Listening comprehension

I was always keen on computers

Listen to the dialogue (3 min.) – you will hear it twice – and do tasks 1), 2) and 3).

Before and between the listenings, you have **2 min.** in order to read the tasks or correct the answers.

1) Decide whether the statements are true or false. Tick (\checkmark) the correct column.

(marking: 0.5p. for each correct answer, minus 0.5p. for each incorrect answer)

	true	false
a. Justine and Tom know each other from work.		✓
b. Justine and Tom meet in the town they grew up.	✓	
c. Tom was always good at drawing.	✓	
d. Tom learned how to sew from his mother.		✓
e. Tom wishes he had studied abroad.	✓	
f. Tom is satisfied with his work in London.	✓	
g. Justine has always been keen on programming.	✓	
h. Justine's strengths are art and handicrafts.		✓

4 pts
4

2) Complete the answers correctly.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, spelling does not count)

a. In which country does Tom live? He lives in...

England

b. How many shops does Tom own? He owns...

two / 2 or two / 2 shops

Prf-Numme	r:	"""KANTON solot	hurn
		Englisch	
c. V	Vhere	re was Tom's first job? His first job was in a	
		•	
dep	artm	ment store	
d. F	or ho	ow long has Tom been away? He has not been in his hometown for	
five	year	ars / 5 years	
			/ 4 pts
			/ 4 pts
3)	Multi	tiple choice: tick (✔) the best option to complete the sentence.	
(ma	arking	g: 0.5p. for each correct answer, no points for multiple answers.)	
a. T	om h	hardly ever returns to the place he grew up because	
()	he d	does not get along with his parents.	
` '		sister married a U.S. citizen.	
(✔)	he h	has no relatives there anymore.	
		calls Milan, Paris and New York	
, ,		shion capitals".	
		hionable capitals".	
()	Tasc	cist capitals".	
c. Ju	ustine	ne is a	
		dware engineer.	
		tware developer.	
()	IT te	echnician.	
		remembers that some of Justine's school art projects were	
		l accomplished.	
, ,		e skilful.	
()	user	r friendly.	

_____/ 2 pts

Prf-Nummer:	



Englisch

2. Reading comprehension

Reading 1

Read the following interview, then turn to tasks 1, 2 and 3.

Seeing with the mind

Everyone faces challenges in their life, but some are more significant than others. Daniel Kish was born with a type of eye cancer and doctors removed both of his eyes before he was fourteen years old.

Soon after, however, he started to do an amazing thing. He started to make clicking sounds with his tongue to help him move around. Much like a bat, he now moves about using sonar. He is so good at it that he can ride a bicycle in traffic. He and his group, Word Access for the Blind, teach others how to use sonar. In this interview with National Geographic, Kish explains how the process works.

1. e

When I make a click sound, it makes sound waves. The waves reflect off surfaces all around and return to my ears. My brain then processes the sounds into images. It's like having a conversation with the environment.

2. When you click, what do you see in your mind?

Each click is like a camera flash. I make a 3D image of my surroundings for hundreds of feet in every direction.

3. c

It's thrilling but requires a lot of focus. I click up to two times per second much more than I usually do.

4. Is it dangerous to move around the world in this way?

Much of the world lives in fear of things that we mostly imagine. I have a habit of climbing anything and everything, but I never broke a bone as a kid.

5. a

My students are surprised how quickly results come. Seeing isn't in the eyes; it's in the mind.

Prf-Nummer:	""" KANTON SOIOTHURN
	Englisch

1) Which question belongs to which answer? Match the letters with the numbers in the text. There are two extra questions.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, no point for multiple answers)

- a. How challenging is it to teach people to use sonar?
- b. What is Daniel Kish's group called?
- c. What is it like riding a bicycle using sonar?
- d. Are many of your students interested in learning sonar?
- e. How does human sonar work?

/	′ 3	pts
---	-----	-----

2) Are these statements TRUE (T), FALSE (F) or NOT MENTIONED (NM)? Tick (✓) the correct answer.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, no point for multiple answers)

a. Daniel had eye cancer since birth.	T✓	F	NM
c. As a child, Kish broke his arm when climbing a tree.	Т	F✓	NM
d. It was very hard for Daniel to recover from his eye operation.	Т	F	NM✓
e. Kish's students are usually surprised that they can learn so fast.	T✓	F	NM

/	4	pts
 •	•	~ ~

3) Find words in the text that match the following definition.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, spelling has to be correct)

Word from the text	Definition
To remove	To take away
To reflect	To send back light, sound, etc., from a surface
surrounding(s) / environment	The things around you
The brain / the mind	The part of you that controls your body and allows you to think

""" KANTON solothurn
Englisch
Special attention you give to something

Reading 2

Read the following text and then turn to tasks 4 and 5.

Are you looking after yourself?

In the hectic world of today, people are always searching for more ways of keeping fit and healthy. Susan Jones has been looking into some of the ways of looking good and feeling good.

Go for a run

Running is excellent exercise. Before you start running, you should warm up first, using slow movements that make all your muscles work. But be careful! If you stretch when your muscles are cold, you might do yourself an injury. Always wear comfortable clothing and make sure your trainers are in good shape. If you wear shoes that give you support to your whole foot, you will put less pressure on your knees. You should start exercising slowly, at a pace you can keep up for about 15 – 20 minutes. Try to exercise on soft ground as this will protect your knees and hips from too much stress.

Get a good night's rest

It's ok if you go to bed late occasionally but if you regularly cut down on your sleep, it will soon start to have a bad effect on your skin. If you get a good night's rest, it will do your appearance the world of good It is not called beauty sleep for nothing! Lack of sleep can cause acne or dry skin. Make sure you get a good night's sleep by going to bed and getting up at regular times: don't burn the candle at both ends. During the day, keep active: if you don't get enough exercise during the day, you may end up sleepless all night.

Sit up straight!

____/ 5 pts

Prf-Nummer:	""" KANTON solothurn
	Englisch

Did you know that standing, sitting and walking badly can make you look heavier than you really are? If we watched the way we sat and stood, it would improve your appearance a great deal. Stand in front of the mirror with your feet apart and your legs straight. Pull in your tummy, check that your ears, shoulders, hips, knees and ankles are in line with each other. You should be feeling and looking better already!

Spend more time in the open air

Most of us live in large polluted cities. If we got more fresh air, we would look healthier and more attractive. A brisk walk is one of the best things you can do for circulation and appearance. Walking slowly is useful but a quick pace gets more oxygen into your lungs. So don't just go for a pleasant stroll, try and find an area that doesn't have much pollution, and get moving!

Don't overdo it

Many young people feel guilty about eating too much chocolate, and some even say they are addicted to it, though there is no evidence to support this. Chocolate does contain a lot of fat, however, and therefore any addicts out there would do better to eat less. However, if your diet is balanced, you needn't feel guilty: eating chocolate in moderation is fine – but don't eat it instead of a proper meal!

4) Complete the text with the appropriate word(s) from the box. There are two extra words which you do not need to use.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, spelling has to be correct)

polluted	the world of good	stay in shape
in moderation	appearance	burn the candle at both ends
looking after	have an impact	

/	6	pts
,	v	$\rho \iota \iota$

5) For questions a -g, tick (\checkmark) the correct answer.

(marking: 1 p. for each correct answer, no points for multiple answers)

Prf-Nummer:		

Englisch

a. The writer says that you should	
() start running as quickly as possible.	
() run slowly before you start exercising.	
() do stretching exercises before you warm up.	
(✓) warm up by moving your body slowly.	
b. Why is running on soft ground best?	
() It makes your hips stronger.	
() You feel more relaxed.	
(✓) It is better for your knees.	
() It protects your trainers.	
c. The author says going to bed late	
() doesn't matter most of the time.	
() will make you feel dry.	
(✓) does harm to your skin.	
() is alright if you get up early.	
d. Some people look heavier than they are because	
() they sit down a lot.	
() they don't walk enough.	
(✓) they don't stand with their backs straight.	
() they eat too much chocolate.	
e. The best way to get fresh air is	
() walking slowly in the park.	
() walking quickly along the street.	
() strolling in the open air.	
(✓) walking quickly where there is no traffic.	
f. It is alright to eat chocolate	
() if it gives you pleasure.	

Prf-Nummer:	""" solothurn
	Englisch
() if it o	doesn't contain a lot of fat.
(✔) if yo	u avoid eating a lot.
() after	a proper meal.
g. Which	of the following do you think the author might say is the best way to protect your
appeara	nce?
() Wea	ring the right clothes.
() Goir	g on a chocolate-free diet.
(✔) Get	ing regular exercise.
() Gett	ing up early every morning.

3. Writing

Essay: Distance Learning

_____/ 7 pts

Prf-Nummer:	""" KANTON SOlothuri
	Englisch

Over the past years, students and teachers had to get used to online learning at home. This had many positive but also negative consequences.

What are the **advantages** and **disadvantages** of distance **learning during the period of »lockdown«?** Answer the question and **share two anecdotes** (= short and specific situations)

that you experienced during that time. Write an essay of **at least 120 words**.

Structure your text in a **logical way** (introduction, main part, final part) and **link your** sentences.

Give some specific details and use correct and appropriate English.

Contents 4 Structure / coherence 4 Grammar 4 Spelling 4 Vocabulary 4 Total 20

_____ / 20 pts

Prf-Nummer:	



Englisch

Correction criteria 2022

Counting the words is only necessary if the text is clearly too short.

Fewer than 100 words automatically lead to minus points in each category (range missing).

Too many words will not be punished.

0 points are given if the category is not fulfilled at all.

Correction criteria

CRITERIA		Maximum points	Points
Contents	Task fully completed Convincing introduction At least one convincing advantage and disadvantage Giving and explaining personal opinion	4	
Structure / coherence	Well-structured and organised (introduction – main part – conclusion) Personal opinion in conclusion Using suitable linking devices	4	
Accuracy and range of grammar	Correct use of grammar Using not only simple, but a range of structures Using both main and subordinate clauses	4	
Spelling	Per 2 spelling mistakes: minus 0.5 point	4	
Accuracy and range of vocabulary	Words used correctly Good range and variation	4	
TOTAL		20	